
Monthly Meeting Notes 
PCRC Club Meeting on 17 Feb 2025 
 
 
The meeting was held at 7pm, February 17 at the Holiday Inn Express, Winchester.  
 
Members attending: 

Tom Carney Cliff Andrea Jason Baker Jim Corey Paul Dwyer Luther Hux 
Lee Konopa Dan Rodgers George Saar Dave Terrell Gene Zagorsky Dave Zona 

  
 Treasurer’s Report- copy attached. 
 
 Old Business    

 Flying Site Improvement Grant (FSIG)- The final submission was made on 31 Jan.  
 
 

 New Business 
 

 “Leader Club” Program- evaluators of our FSIG application suggested that the PCRC consider 
becoming an AMA Leader Club. The requirements for that designation are not onerous. Tom Carney 
volunteered to write up an overview of the process and send to the membership for review and 
comment.  

    

 Indoor Flying- Tom C. thanked Dan Rodgers for reaching out to the Wilkins Center and inquiring 
about the possibility of using their facility for indoor flying. They could not help us now, but did 
leave the door open for possibly accommodating us in the future.  
,  

 Field Safety- Dave Zona, Safety Officer, has taken the lead on formalizing our safety code and 
reviewing our equipment/supply needs (e.g. fire extinguishers and blankets). He will assemble a list 
of items required with cost estimates for consideration at the next meeting. 
 

 Lock Combinations- Jim Corey will change the lock combinations during the next several weeks. 
Members will be updated via email. 

 
 Calendar 2025- There was a general discussion of the group activities and community outreach 

activities that the club has participated in during recent years. In many cases, the limiting factor to 
future participation is having an adequate number of volunteers to support such activities.  

 
 Checkbook- Tom Carney will become an authorized signer of checks, as backup to the Treasurer 

Jim Corey. 
 

 Welcome new member Dave Terrell, an experienced flyer coming to us from the Loudoun club. 
 

 Show& Tell- George Saar showed us his recently constructed S.E.5a park flyer from Dancing Wings 
Hobby. The construction was very unusual; it has a lightweight balsa frame with a sheet foam 
covering.    
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